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DATE:  July 18, 2022      OPHPR-2022-009 
 
TO:   Hospital Emergency Managers 
 
FROM:  William Gerrish, Health Program Supervisor 
  Public Health Preparedness and Local Health Section 
  
RE:    Ventilator Retrieval  
 
The Connecticut Department of Public Health (DPH) is retrieving Pulmonentic LTV 1200, 
Impact Eagle Vents (Model 754 Univent), and V+Pro High Flow Nasal Cannula (HFNC) 
ventilators that were deployed to Connecticut hospitals several years ago and during the COVID-
19 surge. These ventilators have either reached their end of life, are underutilized, or scheduled 
for return to the Strategic National Stockpile. 
 
A representative from the DPH Office of Public Health Preparedness and Response (OPHPR) 
will contact you directly within the next few days to provide you with a list of these ventilators 
located at your hospitals. We ask that you return these ventilators to our warehouse during the 
week of August 8, 2022. The warehouse is located at:  
 

88 Long Hill Rd 
East Hartford, CT 06108 

 
Please inform OPHPR if you continue to have a need for ventilators beyond your current 
inventory. We will work with you to make ventilators available if there remains a need. Further 
correspondence will follow concerning the availability of new ventilators.  
 
Please contact me at william.gerrish@ct.gov or (860) 716-4028 with questions or further 
information. Thank you.  
 
 
cc: Jose Arguelles, OPHPR 
      Maryanne Pappas, OPHPR 
      Francesca Provenzano, OPHPR 
      Elen Steelman, OPHPR 
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